
 

Newsletter 28th October 2023 

Every lesson counts  - your child must attend school every single day for 

the best chance of success! 

 



Our best attending classes this week are: 

 

1st Emerald              97.2%  

2nd Turquoise          97.1%  

3rd Aqua                   97%  

  

National Average attendance this week is 95%. Our top 3 classes have beaten it again! 

Well done to everyone who is meeting this target and more! 

Attendance Procedures and Autumn and Winter Illness  

 

As we approach Autumn and the weather changes, illnesses such as colds and flu came become more  

common.  

We can often feel worse in the morning and if your child is feeling unwell but can come into school, 

please make sure that they do.  



Please call 0121 327 1023 or email enquiry@manorparkacademy.org to inform us if this is the case and 

we can monitor them  throughout the day; we will always contact you if your child is too unwell to 

continue at school.  

We find that this approach often reduces the amount of time lost to avoidable absence (and children 

usually feel much better as the day goes on!)  

 

Thank you for your support 

 

Dear Families,  

This week, we were delighted to welcome Sagbir Singh into school assemblies to share his Sikh faith with 

the children. We are looking forward to welcoming more external visitors in to speak to the children this 

year.  

Many thanks to the parents and carers who attended our Relationships, Health and Sex Education this 

week; we were pleased to share our updated policy and resources. If you were unable to attend, but 

would like to find out more, please get in touch to arrange a visit. Policies are also available on the school 

website https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/policies/. 

We were also delighted to welcome Year 4 parents and carers into school for an information meeting 

about the Multiplication Tables Check. These meetings are invaluable to us as a school, to share how we 

support your child in school and ideas about how you can support them at home too. Look out for further 

meetings this year for Year 2 SATs, Year 1 Phonics and Year 6 SATs. 

Our Year 2 children were fantastic ambassadors for the school this week on their visit to Warwick Castle! 

This trip supported their learning in history as well as being a fun day out.  

This week, there was excitement in school as our School Council Elections took place! The children learnt 

all about the democratic process and held their very own class elections. I am looking forward to working 

with our new School Councillors throughout the year. 

School reopens for all children on Tuesday 7th November.  After school clubs (Art, Cookery, Lego, Stop 

Motion) will run for 2 more weeks this term, with the last clubs being in week beginning 13th November. 

More clubs will be offered in Spring Term. 

mailto:enquiry@manorparkacademy.org
https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/policies/


Sadly, we say goodbye to some members of our team at the end of this half term: Donna Jones 

(Lunchtime Supervisor), Marie Thompson (Teaching Assistant) and Mr Gaffney (Site Manager). I am sure 

you will join me in thanking them for the fantastic contribution they have made to the lives of our 

children and wishing them the very best for the future. 

On Tuesday 14th November, we will be holding Open Day sessions for prospective Nursery and Reception 

parents and carers. If you know any families who have children due to enter these year groups in 

September 2024, please ask them to get in touch by calling or emailing the school office to book a space. 

Sessions are taking place at 10 am or 5 pm and will include a tour of the school and a meeting with Mrs 

Day (EYFS Lead) to find out more about our wonderful provision. 

We hope you have a fantastic half term! 

Kindest regards,  

Ms Chapman 



A perfect end to Black History Month - A Celebration of Caribbean Food!  



 



A huge thank you to our amazing kitchen team for making some incredible soul food on Wednesday!  

• Curry Mutton 

• Curry Chicken 

• Rice and Peas 

• Mac N Cheese 

• Fried plantain  

Lots of full tummies and happy faces (especially mine!)  

Miss Lewis  



Secondary School Applications 

 

Deadline for Secondary School Applications is 31st October!  



Thinking of a career in teaching?  



 



Scholastic Book Fair Returns for Parent's Evenings! 

 



 



 



 



Stars of Manor Park 

 

STAR OF THE WEEK! 

These children were especially chosen because they have shown all of our school values consistently 

this week! 

 

Nursery      Nabeel  

Indigo         Ikenna     

Violet          Yazen                 

Copper        Mohammed 

Gold            Sharon                

Aqua           Hafsah      

Turquoise   Vanessa   

Cerise       Ayham        

Crimson       Abeera   

Bronze        Muhammed Yahyaa                 

Ochre          Mahira                 

Ruby           Letreyo      



Topaz          Arfan       

Emerald      Fatima     

Teal             Adeeba 

 

A big well done to you all! 

House Points! 

 

House points :  

 

1st   Edwards          1267  



2nd Aston                1185  

3rd Berners-Lee       1158  

4th Lightwood         1149 

 

Well done Edwards! 



Online Safety Update of the Week 

 



Local ESOL Classes! Pop to the office for more information!  

 



 

 

The Waiting Room has been developed for citizens across Birmingham to provide links to 100’s of 

Birmingham and Solihull based services that can help you take more control of your own health and 

wellbeing. It also provides links to key national organisations that can help you be more informed of the 

options available.  

Manor Park Academy use these services to support children and families. If you need any support or 

advice, call in at the office to discuss these services.  

Home - The Waiting Room (the-waitingroom.org) 

https://the-waitingroom.org/


Follow us on 'X' 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Thank you so much to those of you who have given us a follow! 

 

Please head to @MPA_Primary 

 or click 

 https://twitter.com/MPA_Primary?t=0jffDwMic-nOEGXl2gPdIA&s=03  

to find daily updates about the amazing things your children are doing at school! 

https://twitter.com/MPA_Primary?t=0jffDwMic-nOEGXl2gPdIA&s=03


Dates for your Diary 

 

Stay and Read - Every Friday 8.40am - 8.55am Reception and Nursery Classes 

End of Term - Friday 27th October  

Return to School - Tuesday 7th November (Staff Training Day 6th November) 

*NEW* SEND Coffee Morning Wednesday 15th November 8.30am Autism Awareness  
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